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The attention of the Regional Committee is invited to the following 
resolutions (copies enclosed) adopted by the Forty-third World Health 
Assembly and the eighty-fifth session of the Executive Board, which are of 
interest to the South-East Asia Region. 

1. PREVWTION AND CONTROL OF IODINE DEFICIENCY DISORDERS 
(WlfA43.2 and BB85.Rb) 

The Assembly, having considered the progress achieved in preventing and 
controlling iodine deficiency disorders (IDD), commended governments, and 
intergovernmental and bilateral agencies, including the International 
Council for Control of Iodine Deficiency Disorders, on their efforts to 
prevent and control IDD. In view of the significant progress achieved in 
the national prevention and control programmes on IDD, the Assembly decided 
that WHO should aim at the elimination of IDD as a major public health 
problem in all countries by the year 2000, and urged Member States to 
continue to give high priority to the prevention and control of IDD through 
the implementation of appropriate nutrition programmes as part of primary 
health care. 

2. IMPROVING TECHNICAL COOPERATION AMONG DEVEUIPING COUNTRIES 
THROUGH IHPLWENTATION OF THE MEDIUM-TERM PROGRAMME ON 
TCDC FOR HEALTH FOR W 1990-1995 (WIEA43.9) 

The Assembly recalled its earlier resolutions reiterating WHO'S unflinching 
commitment to technical cooperation among developing countries as an 
important strategy for health development and recognized that continued 
growth of TCDC among developing countries was essential to attain self- 
reliance. It noted that management deficiency in the health sector was a 
major impediment and that ministries of health required additional 
technical support to implement TCDC, and urged developing countries 
themselves to provide financial resources and make sustained efforts to 
mobilize international resources. The Assembly applauded the Declaration of 
the Ninth Conference of Heads of State or Government of Non-aligned 
Countries in Belgrade in 1989, the second Medium-term Programme on TCDC for 
Health for All for the period 1990-1995 adopted by the Ministers of Health, 
and the Declaration on Health as a Foundation for Development. It strongly 
urged all Member States to implement the Medium-term Programme on TCDC for 
Health for All for the period 1990-1995, including the initial Plan of 
Action for 1990-1991 and called upon the developing countries in particular 
to establish and strengthen the networks of national institutions to 
intensify technical cooperation exchanges at the regional level and explore 
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potentials within the United Nations system, in particular in UNDP, for 
mobilizing financial support for the implementation of TCDC activities. The 
Assembly also called upon the developed countries to enhance their support 
to the developing countries, particularly the least developed among them, 
by providing funds through bilateral and multilateral channels. 

3. WOHW. CHILDREN AND AIDS (WIth43.10) 

The Assembly considered the need to view the problem of AIDS in mothers and 
children in the context of health of mothers, children and families. 
Stressing the importance of the Paris Declaration on Women, Children and 
AIDS, the Assembly urged Member States, inter alia, to establish and 
evaluate policies for the control of HIV ~G~=DS and ensure that 
these programmes were coordinated or integrated with other programmes for 
women, children and families; to evolve strategies to provide counselling 
and psychosocial support to people at risk of AIDS, particularly women and 
children; to promote safe motherhood and ensure that HIV-infected women 
receive appropriate information and have access to health services, 
including family planning, and counselling so that they can make informed 
decisions about child-bearing; to recognize the close link between HIV 
infection/AIDS and the use of drugs or similar substances for recreational 
purposes, which increase the risk of mother-to-fetus transmission; and 
strengthen the involvement of women by including in national AIDS 
committees a representative of women's organizations and by enhancing 
women's social, economic and legal status. 

4. TOBACCO OR HJU.LTH (WHA43.16) 

The Assembly, recalling its previous resolutions on the health hazards of 
tobacco smoking, appreciated the significant progress made in many Member 
States in the implementation of the comprehensive nine-point smoking control 
strategy (WHA 39.14), the continuing decline in tobacco consumption and the 
effectiveness of tobacco control strategies. At the same time, it expressed 
concern at the evidence of dangers to health in passive smoking and that 
there would be 3 million tobacco-related deaths per year during the 1990s 
unless current smoking rates decreased. It, therefore, urged Member States 
to provide for effective protection from involuntary exposure to tobacco 
smoke, with special attention to groups at risk, financial measures for 
discouraging tobacco use and actions to eventually eliminate direct and 
indirect advertising, and promotion and sponsorship of tobacco through the 
implementation of multisectoral comprehensive tobacco control strategies. 

5. STRENGTHENING TECHNICAL AND ECONOMIC SUPPORT TO COUNTRIES 
FACING SERIOUS ECONOMIC CONSTRAINTS (WHA43.17 and EB85.Rl5) 

The Assembly, having recalled its previous resolutions (WHA42.3 and 
WHA42.4) which' urged Member States to protect the health sector and improve 
the management of their health resources while effecting economic 
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adjustment, emphasized that financing of health sector should be seen as an 
investment in economic productivity. It called upon Member States, 
particularly those facing serious economic constraints, to appraise their 
health structure, improve their capacity to scrutinize the linkages between 
diverse health-related sectors and health of the population, and select 
realistic options for reorganizing their health systems with the most 
effective, equitable and efficient use of available resources. The Assembly 
also urged Member States to implement the necessary adjustments in their 
health systems, keeping in mind their real priorities and availability of 
internal and external resources and called on the international community 
to increase support to countries and people in the greatest need to help 
them sustain their health systems based on primary health care within the 
framework of their overall economic adjustment policies. 

6. THE ROLE OF HEALTH RESEARCH (WHA43.19) 

The Assembly noted the conclusions of the Technical Discussions on the role 
of health research in the strategy for Health for All by the Year 2000, in 
particular those dealing with health systems research, nutrition research, 
research capability strengthening and recent advances in biological and 
~hvsical sciences and their im~lications for health care. It recognized the . * - 
significant potential of research in promoting health through the 
application of existing technologies and generation of new knowledge and 
technologies. Calling on all ~eiber states to undertake essential health 
research appropriate to national needs, it urged them, particularly the 
developing countries, to define national health research policies and 
strategies for their implementation, to build and strengthen national 
research capabilities by investing resources in national institutions and 
providing appropriate career opportunities, to attract and retain the 
involvement of scientists and develop or strengthen mechanisms for the 
consideration of research results at the policy-making level and their 
translation into health systems operation. While urging bilateral, 
multilateral and nongovernmental organizations and others to increase their 
support to Member States, the Assembly invited the research community to 
increase its commitment to health research relevant to national needs, to 
participate in research on global health problems, to communicate research 
findings in decision-making and resource allocation processes, and to 
strengthen international scientific networks for health development. 

7. ACTION PROGRAMME ON ESSENTIAL DRUGS (WHA43.20) 

The Assembly noted the recognition of the concept of essential drugs by 
national authorities as a means of encouraging rational use of drugs, 
facilitating access to essential drugs and improving health care while 
containing health coat. It recognized the increasing awareness by all 
concerned of their responsibilities in the implementation of the Revised 
Drug Strategy, as stated in resolution WHA39.27 and noted that essential 
drug lists exist in more than 100 countries, and that about 50 countries 
have formulated or are formulating national drug policies. 
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Stressing the importance of integration of drug policies into primary 
health care and other components of health care systems, it urged Member 
States to support the WHO Action Programme on Essential Drugs and invited 
bilateral and multilateral agencies and voluntary organizations to support 
developing countries in their endeavour to ensure rational use of drugs, 
particularly the essential drugs programme. 

8. REPORT OF THE INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE FOR TNE TWTn REVISION 
OF THE WTEUUTIONAL CLASSIFICATION OF DISEASES 
(W43.24 and EB85.R4) 

The Assembly considered the report of the International Conference for the 
Tenth Revision of the International Classification of Diseases and adopted, 
inter alia, the detailed list of three-character categories and optional -- 
four-character subcategories with the Short Tabulation Lists for Mortality 
and Morbidity, constituting the Tenth Revision of the International 
Statistical Classification of Diseases and Related Health Problems. 

9. HAZARDOUS WASTES MANAGEMENT (WHA43.25) 

The Assembly commended the Director+eneral for establishing the WHO 
Commission on Health and Environment, which would examine the subject of 
hazardous wastes and their potential effects on human health. It urged 
Member States, inter alia, to establish or strengthen programmes for 
environmentally sound management of hazardous wastes and to extend health 
sumeillance systems, including epidemiological studies, to identify 
adverse effects on populations of exposure to hazardous substances. It also 
invited bilateral, multilateral and international agencies to support 
Member States in establishing infrastructure and programmes for safe 
management of hazardous wastes. 

10. MONITORING AND EVALUATION OF THE STRATEGY FOR HEALTH 
FOR ALL: STRENGTHWING EPIDEMIOLOGICAL SUPPORT 
(EB85.R5) 

The Executive Board noted that the reformulated indicators remained 
consistent with the original indicators so that the analysis of trends 
would not be disrupted. The Board was concerned at the constraints faced by 
countries in implementing the monitoring and evaluation process as a 
regular part of their health system management and recognized that such 
countries needed support to enable them to improve their national 
monitoring and evaluation process using at least a few essential global 
indicators for this purpose. It requested Member States to use these 
indicators, as a minimum for the second round of evaluation in 1990-1991. 
The Board also requested the regional committees to use these indicators, 
as a minimum, in preparing the second evaluation reports. 
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11. COLLABORATION WITHIN THE UNITED NATIONS SYSTEM: GENERAL 
MATTERS - INTElUiATIONAL CONFERENCE ON NUTRITION 
(EB85.Rl4) 

The Board noted the proposal made by the Administrative Committee on 
Coordination Sub-committee on Nutrition and the Director-General's 
initiative to convene an international conference on nutrition to mobilize 
efforts and resources to combat all types of malnutrition. The Board 
endorsed the proposal that the conference be jointly convened by the World 
Health Organization and the Food and Agriculture Organization in 
collaboration with other interested UN agencies, and multilateral and 
bilateral organizations. The Board also urged Member Countries to accord 
priority to the inclusion of dietary and nutrition components in their 
development plans and programmes, to apply them through intersectoral 
approaches, and to evaluate them in the light of established goals and of 
their effect on the nutritional status of the population. It has since been 
decided by the executive heads of WHO and FA0 to convene this major 
international conference in 1992. 


